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	Speedwell Street

Oxford

OX1 1NE

Tel: 01865 815700

Fax: 01865 815085

6th February 2008

	 
	
	Direct line: 01865 816014

	Please ask for: Robert Rossiter
	
	robert.rossiter@oxfordshire.gov.uk


Dear Linda,

Development: 1075 Residential Dwellings, 15,658sqm B1 Office, 17,996sqm B2 Office, 86,113sqm B8 Storage, Heritage Centre, Conference centre, Retail, Church, Community Centre, Bar/Restaurant, Nursery, Primary School at Heyford Park, Upper Heyford

Having perused the submitted Transport Assessment and associated documents, and further to recent receipt of requested detail clarification, the Highway Authority wish to issue a holding objection due to incomplete S106 negotiations and ongoing requests for technical clarification.

The Highway Authority has concerns for the impact of the proposed development upon highway infrastructure, in and around Bicester during Saturday peak. Recently received documentation suggests that this analysis can be easily carried out and thus the Highway Authority will request this in due course. The Highway Authority will not be satisfied until this assessment has been carried out.

The scoping study pre-dates current Transport Assessment Guidance and thus the Highway Authority require further assessment of impacted junctions for dates 5 years following occupation. This request will be forwarded to the applicant shortly.
The Transport Assessment also contains inconsistencies in the distribution of traffic generated by the development. This is a matter of only minor concern; however, further clarification is needed.

It has been determined that the existing modelled junctions are not compliant with relevant guidance and thus an assessment of percentage impact needs to be undertaken to evaluate whether safety audits need to be completed to determine appropriate mitigation. There are also a number of junctions which display modelled capacity infringements; amongst these, the cross-roads in Middleton Stoney are of major concern.
The proposed development incorporates parking at an allocation higher than that permitted by PPG13. However, this requires further assessment against proposed house types and sizes and thus this issue cannot be fully resolved until a reserved matters application has been submitted.
The accident data considered within the Transport Assessment may be considered out of date. However, before making a full determination of this matter the Highway Authority will further consult appropriate officers within the Authority.

Traffic calming in surrounding villages is considered insufficient to mitigate the increased traffic flows associated with the proposed development. A further assessment will need to be carried out and works secured through a planning agreement.

The proposed public transport service provision is considered substandard and should be further advanced to accommodate trips to Banbury. A proposed timetable has been drawn up and will be made available to the applicants. It is also noted that the applicants propose to accommodate secondary school pupils on the proposed public transport provision; this is not achievable or satisfactory. Both service provision and secondary school transportation needs to be considered through S106 discussions.

With regards to consideration for rail infrastructure, there is a requirement for funding of the Bicester-Oxford railway line and linkage by bus provision to Upper Heyford. Pedestrian and cycle links to Heyford Station also require up-grading and British Waterways have suggested that improvements to the canal towpath between Upper Heyford and Heyford Wharf may achieve this. This is to be considered through S106 discussions. 

It is further noted that PROW provision in the locality is significantly affected by the development. A full and detailed report upon this will be forwarded to the applicant for their consideration.

Through discussion with the Highway Agency, concerns have been raised for the on-site car storage facilities; this is a matter that requires further clarification.
Until consideration of the above has been made, and this list is not exhaustive, and a full determination of appropriate mitigation has been considered, the Highway Authority is not in a position to make robust assessment. The Highway Authority therefore raises a holding objection due to lack of technical clarification and lack of appropriate planning agreement.
Yours Sincerely,

Robert Rossiter

Senior Transport Planner

Oxfordshire County Council

01865 816042
__








Richard Dudding  

Steve Howell

Director for Environment & Economy     
Head of Transport
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